## Dr Elizabeth Hill



14th January 2015

Alex McDougall Planning Services London Borough of Camden 5 St Pancras Square London N1C 4AG

planning@camden.gov.uk

Dear Alex McDougall

127 Kentish Town Road, NW5 2AE - Planning application ref no: 2014/7572/PI

I wish to object to this planning application for a single story second floor roof extension. In my street, no one is allowed planning permission to erect roof extensions if they destroy the contiguous line of the roofscape of the street. The same should be the case with this group of five two storey buildings in the main street, that is, they should either all be extended or not at all to maintain the harmony of the street view.

If officers recommend approval, please let it go before Development Committee.

Please keep my personal details confidential in line with the D. P Act and keep me informed of your decision.

Yours sincerely

Elizabeth Hill

Bartholomew estate and Kentish Town CAAC made the following decisions at their meeting last night.

2014/7633/A and 2014/7572/P 180 Kentish Town Road Foxton's application There must be no advertising sign for the company in Patshull Road as requested as this has a detrimental impact on the conservation area in the terms of visual clutter, and nether preserves or enhances the visual appearance of the street., and is out of character with the building and the area. The CAAC is also concerned about potential light pollution due to the large windows that directly front on to Patshull Road and therefor requests that the Council require the lights of the Estate Agents to be switched off at 10.30 pm at latest. There is also concern re the potential of business parking permits being given to Foxton's leading to reduced availability of parking for residents and therefor request that no business parking permits be given to Foxton's.

**2014/7618/T 15 Torriano Avenue NW5 25N** This tree enhances the visual impact of the area from both Busby Place and Torriano Avenue we strongly object to felling this tree unless it is diseased and likely to be dangerous.

**2014/7670/P 125 Kentish Town Road** The CAAC feel there is a lack of coherence in the applications for this run of very old shops in Kentish Town Road and the council should treat this row of houses as a single entity to ensure symmetry in any developments.

Celia Goreham on behalf of Bartholomew Estate and Kentish Town CAAC.